


ENGINEERING CONSULTANTS
1000 W. Nifong Boulevard, Bldg 1,
Columbia, Missouri 65203
(573) 447-0292

March 25, 2021

Bill Florea, Director

Boone County Resource Management
Boone County Government Center
801 E, Walnut

Columbia, MO 65205

Re: Conditional use permit for Gary Larkin
Via Email:
Dear Mr. Florea:

| am writing you to request you and your staff will review and process the attached
request by Larkin Construction, inc. to be permitted to build a duplex on an R-S
zoned lot. Gary has purchased two lots in Scotsdale Subdivison. The lots are
numbered 35 & 36. They are currently vacant and were located within the flood
plain. These lots have been permitted to place fill on them and raise them above the
base flood elevations. | have attached the plat and permits for your consideration
when reviewing this request. Mr. Larkin would like to construct two duplexes to
match the existing neighborhood. This subdivision was originally created in 1972 just
prior to the adoption of the zoning regulations. While the R-S zoning may have been
incorrectly adopted for this neighborhood, Mr. Larkin does not seek to rezone but
merely request a conditional use. Granting this request is the best solution for the
existing conditions related to the subdivision for several reasons. First, since most
of the adjoining lots are also currently R-S and have duplexes located on them, this
condition would be in keeping with what the neighbors have on their existing lots.
Secondly, building a single-family house in the middle of all the duplex style homes
may not fit in with the existing neighborhood. Allowing duplexes on these lots would

be exactly what would be expected by neighbors and planning professionals alike.
www.crockettengineering.com



These lots are the last remaining lots that have all the sireets, utilities and fire
protection in place and ready to build. The sewer district has a sewer main that runs
through this property and is treated by the city of Columbia waste water treatment
plan. There is an existing fire hydrant on the opposite side of the road within 100
feet of both lots. Attached you will find, zoning maps, proposed layout, schematic
of proposed duplexes and legal information regarding ownership and corporation
filings. Approving this request will only solidify what was already thought to be
allowed and expected within this subdivision. Thank you for your consideration in
this matter. Please see the attachments for details.

Sincerely,

Crockett Engineering Consultants, LLC.
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David T. Butcher, PLS
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